
                  22 November 2020 

         Kabul, Afghanistan  

 

Chairman of the Committee on the  

Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the  

Palestinian People  
 

 

 I have the pleasure to extend my congratulations and best wishes on the 

International Day of Solidarity with the Palestinian People. On behalf of the people 

and Government of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan, I wish to reaffirm our 

longstanding commitment to the full realization of the human rights of our sisters 

and brothers in Palestine, including their right to self-determination. In that regard, 

I would like to reiterate our support to the establishment of an independent 

Palestinian State with Al-Quds Al-Sharif as its capital. As a Vice-Chair of the 

Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People, 

Afghanistan remains committed to continue to work actively towards achieving 

this noble goal.  
 

 

 

           (Signed) Mohammad Ashraf Ghani  

                President 

                Islamic Republic of Afghanistan 


